

## **Caledonia Park Home and School Parent Association Meeting**

Minutes – November 24, 2025

**Attendees:**

**Apologies:**

### **School Council Meeting:**

1. Call to Order at \_\_\_\_ by \_\_\_\_\_
2. Approval of Old Minutes

### **Agenda**

#### **Old Business Items**

1. Student Council ask

**Notes:** table till after November break - once a month meeting with students and giving them a voice and seeing what they can do. Possibly a student council with 4-9 students, eating pizza and chatting about topics. Some development opportunities for these students and Black Gold can provide some assistance as well.

2. Follow up on BGSD Strike Q&A

**Notes:** not much came out of it at this time. How to make up the time with the strike.

3. Potential RCMP Workshop for parents re cyberbullying and the dangers of AI

**Notes:** A workshop is being scheduled for parents - nothing for students at this time. Look to see if there is a program that can be provided to students similar to DARE or MADD may provide programs as well.

#### **New Business Items**

#### **Principals Report:**

Meeting adjourned:

Date of Next Meeting:

## **Home and School Parent Association:**

### **Agenda**

Call meeting to order at:

Approval of Agenda by \_\_\_\_\_ seconded by \_\_\_\_\_.

Approval of previous minutes by \_\_\_\_\_ seconded by \_\_\_\_\_.

### **Old Business Items (Chair):**

1. Effective Communication methods. Parents association and council need effective communication channels to reach parents and teachers.

**Notes:** Some improvements needed for the communication channels that are currently in place. Weekly update, monthly updates, what is happening this month on a calendar.

2. Monthly and Weekly updates/newsletters.

**Notes:** Weekly update, monthly updates, what is happening this month on a calendar. All details to be provided to Bonnie, she will not write up the details in communications. Black Gold website has some functionality for post and principal updates. Streamline things and Donavin will take back to the Office team. Suggestions will be provided to have some updates on this.

3. Grade 7 Dance in June.

**Notes:** Speak further on this one, suggestions on what this might look like.

4. Cold weather plans for indoor recess.

**Notes:** Staff will chat further on this, ideas they may have for indoor recesses. Volunteers to help and give teachers a break - Kelly noted we could look to get some volunteers and have students in the gym for example. Can chat further on some ideas of ways to assist from the parent council side.

5. The ongoing problem of parents parking cars in drop off lane, leaving them running and standing waiting with their child.

**Notes:** Noted the weekly communication with designated parking areas sent out

6. Dates for future meetings, Mondays?

**Notes:** All in attendance did not have any issue switching the meetings to Mondays.

7. Viking wear, On-line store open all year. T shirt fundraiser.

**Notes:** Black Gold has three or four specific companies that would need to be priced out and utilized. Could look to order t-shirts and then up-sale for a fundraiser to students and families. Chat more on the option for an online store - linked to the school page etc.

**New business Item (Chair):**

**Treasurer's Report (Hannah):**

**Playground Update (Kelly):**

**Bake sale and Popcorn Update (Kyla and Terri):**

**Fundraising Update (Erin and Brandy):**

1. Casino Update

**Library Update (Kale):**

**Hot lunch Update (Niki, Terri and Kyla):**

**Additional Agenda Items - Questions:**

Meeting adjourned:

Next Meeting: